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Ms. Trishna Wirk 
Regulatory Project Manager 
NOVA Gas Transmission Ltd. 
450 – 1 Street SW 
Calgary, AB   T2P 5H1 
Facsimile: 403-920-2347 
Email: trishna_wirk@transcanada.com    
 
 
Dear Ms. Wirk,  
 

NOVA Gas Transmission Ltd. (NGTL) Application for the Sundre Crossover under 
section 58 of the National Energy Board Act (NEB Act) 
Application to Participate Deadline Extension 

 
On 24 March 2017, NGTL applied (A82246) pursuant to section 58 of the NEB Act and  
section 45.1 of the National Energy Board Onshore Pipeline Regulations, for the construction 
and operation of the Sundre Crossover (Project).  
 
On 30 June 2017, the Board opened a Comment Process (A84747) based on concerns raised 
regarding the Project. The Comment Process remained open until 2 August 2017. After 
reviewing the submissions received during the Comment Process, the Board issued a Notice of 
Hearing on this Project (A85867) on 6 September 2017. The Notice of Hearing outlined 
additional procedures and included details on the application to participate (ATP) process, which 
would remain open from 8 September 2017 to 22 September 2017.   
 
While the Board works to process applications as expeditiously as possible, the Board recognizes 
the need to facilitate full and meaningful opportunities for all persons interested in participating 
in hearings. Accordingly, the Board has extended the ATP deadline by one week from the date of 
this letter, to 28 September 2017. The Board encourages anyone who has Project-related 
concerns they wish the Board to consider to apply to participate in the hearing process.  
 
Should any persons wish to comment on the impacts this extension may have on their ability to 
effectively meet the remaining process deadlines outlined in the Notice of Hearing, the Board 
reminds those persons that comments must be filed with the Board via its online repository 
system in order for them to be considered.     
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For more information on the Project, including a link to the ATP application form, please visit 
http://www.neb-one.gc.ca/sundrecrossover. If you have any questions about the process, please 
contact Monica Rodriguez-Galvez, Process Advisor for the Project, at monica.rodriguez-
galvez@neb-one.gc.ca  or 1-800-899-1265 (toll free).  
 
The Board directs NGTL to notify all persons who were served the Notice of Hearing, of the 
ATP deadline extension.  
 

Yours truly, 
 
 
Original signed by 
 
 
Sheri Young 
Secretary of the Board 
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